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Deadly VHS fish virus found in Lake Superior for the first time

By Mike Simonson, FM 91.3 KUWS, as found on businessnorth.com 

The deadly fish virus VHS has been found for the first time in Lake Superior, including both Wisconsin and Michigan waters. Mike Simonson reports from Superior.

Cornell University researchers have found DNA evidence that the fatal viral hemorrhagic septicemia virus has been found in far eastern and western Lake Superior and one spot in between off Michigan's Upper Peninsula. This means all five of the Great Lakes now have this European transplant that has caused major fish kills in Lakes Huron, Ontario and Erie. Cornell Aquatic Professor Paul Bowser says fish kills have varied widely.

"A significant number of fish are starting to float to the surface and wash up on the beaches. We are hearing about those things so the severity of events can run the gamut from very minor to the case like the freshwater drum event in Lake Erie which was a very significant event." 

Wisconsin Fisheries Director Mike Staggs says the only confirmed case of VHS was in Whitefish Bay in eastern Lake Superior, but there is DNA evidence of it in Superior and St. Louis Bay in Duluth-Superior. Staggs says they're not sure what this will mean to Lake Superior's fish population.

"No, I don't think we do. It can be bad in fish farms or situations where fish are concentrated or in certain populations, particularly where there are other stressors. From the beginning on this we've been cautious. It could create problems, we'll do what we can to minimize those while we learn more about it." 

So far, there have been no major fish kills from VHS in Lake Michigan or Lake Winnebago, where the virus was discovered three years ago.

Wisconsin already restricts the transfer of live fish and bait from lake to lake to try to halt the spread of VHS. 

